## BURTON SALMON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 27<sup>th</sup> May 2021 at 6:30pm in the Village Hall, Main Street, Burton Salmon.

**1/21 Present -** Cllr Foster, Cllr Tait, Cllr Greene, Cllr Raine, Cllr Edis, Cllr Bell and Clerk Meir.

**Apologies** – District Councillor Mackman and County Councillor Pearson.

- 2/21 Reports on 2020-21 from Councillors -
- **2/21.1 Burial Committee** A new clerk was welcomed by the Committee during October 2020 Meeting.

During this meeting it was agreed that Assets and Finances be managed by Monk Fryston Parish Council and a new bank would be opened and funds transferred to Monk Fryston Parish Council Joint Burial Committee. At the end of January 2021 the balance was £9592.19

The Declaration of Trust has yet to be signed due to delays from Legal representatives and Covid restrictions though this is expected to be finalised very shortly.

Cemetery charges were agreed to be held at current rates though these would be reviewed on an annual basis

A tree survey was completed during October 2020 highlighted the need for some tree trimming being required though these works have yet to be agreed An inspection by Committee members is awaiting being scheduled. Availability of plots, currently 88 plus 8 for ashes.

- 2/21.2 Planning summary The Parish Council have responded to a number of planning applications throughout the year which are detailed on the planning register and monitored at each meeting.
  - SDC have changed the way in which they consult on planning applications during the year, which means that neighbours are no longer directly consulted.
  - Current developments at the electricity sub-station are being monitored.
- **2/21.3 Financial position** The Parish Council remains in a stable financial position with income received in-year broadly matched by expenditure, resulting in funds to carry forward to 2021/22 of £9,540.
- 2/21.4 Other matters It has been an uneventful year on the whole due to the imposition of Covid restrictions. The Parish Council received criticism over one issue and that has now been dealt with. The Parish Council will continue to move forward and do what they consider is best for the village as a whole.
- 3/21 Matters raised by parishioners None